

Ms Rebecca Buck Dorset Council Legal and Democratic Services County Hall, Colliton Park Dorchester DT1 1XY 3A Eagle Wing Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol BS1 6PN Direct Line: 0303 444 5226 Customer Services: 0303 444 5000

Email: caroline.baylis@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/planning-inspectorate

Your Ref: RLB/E0199 Our Ref: ROW/3289783

08 February 2024

Dear Ms Rebecca Buck,

Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 - Section 53 Order Making Authority: Dorset Council

**Title of Order:** (Upgrading of Bridleway 9, Winfrith Newburgh & Part of Bridleway 5, Coombe Keynes (Claypits Lane) to Restricted Byways) DMMO 2011

I enclose herewith a copy of the Inspector's interim decision with regard to the abovenamed Order.

The Inspector has proposed a modification to the order and I will shortly be contacting you to make the arrangements for the modification notice. As you know, the authority is entitled to comment on the Inspector's proposals and I will send you more details about how this can be done in due course. In the meantime, you will find information about the modification process at section 7 of our booklet **Definitive Maps and Public Path Orders**. Please let me know if you require a copy of this booklet.

If you have concerns or queries about the decision or the way we have handled the order, or you simply wish to provide feedback, please visit our Feedback and Complaints webpage at <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate/about/complaints-procedure">https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate/about/complaints-procedure</a>. Please quote our reference number in any correspondence.

If you do not have internet access you may write to the Customer Quality Team, Room 3H Hawk Wing, at the address above. Alternatively, if you would prefer hard copies of our information on the right to challenge and our feedback procedure, please contact our Customer Service team on 0303 444 5000.

An electronic version of the decision will shortly appear on the Inspectorate's website <a href="https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rights-of-way-order-information-decisions-and-maps">https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rights-of-way-order-information-decisions-and-maps</a>.

We are continually seeking ways to improve the quality of service we provide to our customers. As part of this commitment we are seeking feedback from those who use our service. It would be appreciated if you could take some time to complete this short survey, which should take no more than a few minutes complete:

## https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Planning inspectorate customer survey

Thank you in advance for taking the time to provide us with valuable feedback.

Yours sincerely,

## Caroline Baylis

Caroline Baylis

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-inspectorate-privacy-notices